The Baldwin and Baldwin Scholarship

Each year it is a pleasure to award the Baldwin and Baldwin Scholarship to the best student in the Soc 152C class. The 152B students create, expand upon and perpetually up-date the SexInfo website, which is hosted here at UCSB. The website presents scientifically accurate information about sexuality to cybercitizens in approximately 200 nations around the world. The award is funded by two UCSB alumni who have contributed generously to sex education and computer science. 
This year, the award goes to Kelsy Deschryver, who has served as the editor for the SexInfo website for the past year – and has been a creative writer in preceding years. 
This year, Kelsy has systematically organized a thorough rewrite of the entire website by the SexInfo class, and she has single handedly edited all the written work that the entire team as produced. She has also focused on the task of advancing her knowledge about sexuality, along with all the editing and grammar skills needed for doing this momentous task. 

In order to edit all the writing, she helped organize the entire SexInfo class so each student could focus on specific subsets of the website. She then encouraged each student to update and rewrite materials that have been gradually amassing over the years in their section (since the website was created in 2001). As the rewritten papers come in to her, she edits them with tender loving care and the skills of an advanced writer. Then she returns them to the class members with instructions to post their polished work on the website—or to rewrite and resubmit for another round of editing. 
It takes hours of dedicated work to do this task, and Kelsy focused on it far more diligently than any other member of the SexInfo team ever has, succeeding in making the site as accurate and easily read as possible. In so doing, she has served as a role model for many other students, showing how dedicated she is to advancing the knowledge about sexuality that is available on the Internet today. Kelsy’s hard work, creativity and inspiring leadership have served as a wonderful model for all the students in the class, and they appreciate the priceless gift she has given to them all. 
We know that Kelsy has a great career ahead of her and hope this gift will help her along her way. 
